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March 3, 2022 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

This letter provides information regarding the administration of the Otis Lennon Schools Ability 
Test (OLSAT) to current fifth and sixth-grade students who seek admission to the Acceleration 
and Enrichment Program and/or Infinity Institute for September of 2022. The students must 
currently reside in Jersey City, meet eligibility criteria, and be enrolled in either a parochial, 
private, or charter school. 

Testing administration dates are confirmed for Saturday, April 2nd, and Saturday, April 9,2022. 
Information regarding the selected test date for the school your child attends will be provided by 
the building principal. These dates are the only opportunities the Jersey City Board of Education 
offers to test for admission. 

There was a meeting conducted for school counselors regarding the Saturday OLSAT 
Administration on February 28, 2022, from 9:30 am to 11:30 am. Following this virtual 
informational session, school counselors were instructed to provide parents/guardians of eligible 
students with detailed information regarding the admission process provided by our district. 

If you are a current resident of Jersey City and your child(ren) attends a school that is not familiar 
with the admission process for the AEP Program and/or Infinity Institute, please have your child’s 
school counselor email Ellen M. Ruane, eruane@jcboe.org, or call (201-915-6209), for more 
information.  

Sincerely, 

Dr. Norma Fernandez 
Dr. Norma Fernandez, Acting Superintendent 

Dr. Norma Fernandez 
Acting Superintendent 

nfernandez2@jcboe.org 
201-915-6201
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Jersey City, New Jersey 07305 


